

Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Central District 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 Charlie Crist Governor

Jeff Kottkamp Lt. Governor

Michael W. Sole Secretary

EMAIL Lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us

Mr. Leonard Marion Volusia County Solid Waste Division 3151 East New York Avenue Deland FL 32724 OCD-SW-08-0511

Volusia County - SW
Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – Phase I, Class I
Permit Numbers SO64-0078767-023
South Cell – Closed Class I
Permit numbers SF64-0078767-020
WACS # 27540
Approval of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates

Dear Mr. Marion:

The Department has reviewed the two documents "Financial Assurance Cost Estimate Form" for Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – Phase I, Class I and Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – South Cell. Each is dated August 22, 2008. The documents were signed by you and also signed and sealed Carlos Lebron, P.E. The inflation adjustment factor of 1.025 was used to calculate the closure and long-term care estimates.

For Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – Phase I, Class I, the closure cost is estimated at \$10,403,362.71. The long-term care cost for 30 years is estimated at \$3,660,612.53. For Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – South Cell the long-term care cost for 30 years is estimated at \$4,943,910.59. Both cost estimates are approved by the Department.

The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.

Please note that the permit number referenced on the Form, SC64-0078767-022, is for construction of Phase II. The correct number for Phase I Class I is SO64-0078767-023. The permit number for the South Cell is SF64-0078767-020. This permit was issued on March 30, 2007 to close the North and East cells, and to continue post closure activities at South Cell.

Mr. Leonard Marion OCD-SW-08-0511 Page #2

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this letter please contact me by telephone at (407) 893-3328 or by email at Tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us or Gloria-Jean De Pradine at (407) 893-3994 or by email at Gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us

Sincerely,

F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E

I Thomas Jellozynoli.

Waste Program Administrator

Date: October 9, 2008

FTL/gnd

cc: Fred Wick, Financial Coordinator, FDEP, <u>Fred.Wick@dep.state.fl.us</u> Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, <u>Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us</u>